Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Newsletter September 6th 2015



Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls: Charlie Durham, Patrick & Margaret O'Callaghan, Paddy O'Callaghan, Eileen & Micheal Keohane, Peg Harding, Teresa Horgan, Raymond Topley, Denis O'Brien, Mary Daly, Milo Corr, Mary Barry,

May They Rest in Peace.

We welcome the new members of our Parish Commmunity: Thomas Paul Cahill, Calum Blaise Hussey, Logan Alan Jeremiah Jagoe Who were recently Baptised.

Clerical Changes

The changes made recently in the diocese by Bishop Crean take effect this weekend. It means for us in Midleton that we say good-bye to Fr. Marek who has lived among us in 4A St. Mary's Road for the past six years. He has moved residence to Castlelyons and will continue his ministry to the Polish community throughout the diocese as heretofore. We wish him every blessing and sincerely thank him for his gentle presence among us. We welcome Fr. Jim Killeen returned from a year's study leave after fifteen years as Bishop's secretary. He will take up residence at 4a St. Mary's Road, and we warmly welcome him to the parish as we do Fr. Eamon Roche, recently ordained. Fr. Eamon will reside in 10, Elm Grove, Mill Road, in the house occupied until last year by Fr. Sean Corkery. Fr. Eamon's Phone number is 021-4621670.

The Top Cemetery Gates at will be locked Monday to Friday, but will open Saturday & Sunday to facilitate Mass goers.



Parish Website of www.midletonparish.ie Parish Mobile 0872468234

Parish Office 021 4636508 Parish Newsletter of www.parishoffice@gmail.com

Opening Hours- Mon-Thurs. 10.30a.m.- 1.00 p.m. Fri. 10.30 a.m. of 12.00 p.m.

St. Vincent De Paul Contact No. 086-3114512

Altar Servers Note

Holy Rosary parish wishes to thank all the Altar Servers who were so faithful over the year and during the Summer holidays.

Over the next few weeks children from 4th-6th classes will be offered an invitation to serve at the altar during the Weekend Celebrations. We ask you parents and guardians to encourage your child to accept the invitation.

Owenacurra Singers, Midleton's Vibrant all female choir, begins it's Autumn term at 8.00pm. on Thursday 10th Sept. in the fabulous new C.B.S. Secondary School. No audition. All light material. Mix of Church & Secular. If interested; Contact 086-2711557

Children's Liturgy of the Word.

Children's Liturgy of the Word will commence September 13th during the 10.30am Eucharistic Celebration, for children of ages 5-8, where they are given an opportunity to listen and respond t o the Word of god in an appropriate manner. The CloW is run by a group of volunteers. Any adult or Post Primary student interested in being part of this ministry is welcome. You may hand in your details to The Sacristy or Parish Office @ 4636508.

Important

Anybody who is not at present visited by a priest on the First Friday and would like a visit, would a relative or neighbour please hand in the details to The Parish Office. The St. Joseph's Young Priests' Society monthly meeting takes place this Wednesday, Sept. 9th in The Edmond Rice Centre, after 10.00am. Mass.

Special Blessing For Expectant Parents

At all Masses next weekend September 12th & 13th, there will be a Special Blessing for those expecting babies in the coming months. This weekend was chosen as it follows the beautiful feast of The Nativity of The Blessed Virgin Mary, which is celebrated each year on the 8th of September. Holy Rosary Parish welcomes all expectant parents in a special and loving way to these Masses.

Lectio Divina

Will resume in The Edmund Rice Pastoral Centre on Monday, September 14th at 7.30pm. New Members very Welcome. <u>Divine Mercy Devotions</u> in Our Lady of Lourdes Hospital Chapel on Friday next, September 11th. Rosary 7.45pm. Mass at 8.00pm. Everybody very welcome.